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Nina Seiden, Solid Waste and Recycling Programs Administrator
Passaic County Office of Recycling and Natural Resource Programs
1310 Route 23 North

Wayne, NJ 07470

Dear Ms. Seiden:

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in
receipt of a request for administrative action to the Passaic County District Solid Waste
Management Plan (County Plan) dated May 9, 2017. Administrative Action 002-17 to the County
Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of the name change of the Tilcon of New Jersey Class B
Recycling Center to PPark NJ, LLC, and the inclusion of additional parcels. Specifically,
Administrative Action 002-17 to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of the following
parcels: '

Block 13; Lot 9
Block 14; Lot 1
Block 15; Lot 1
Block 16; Lot 8
Block 21, Lot 9
Block 27; Lot 39
Block 67; Lot 5
Block 73; Lot 51
Block 83; Lot 1
Block 93; Lot 1
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Pursuantto N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the inclusion of a change in name of an existing recycling center
can be accomplished via an administrative action. Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the inclusion
of additional parcels of land to an existing recycling center can be accomplished via an
administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the change in name of Tilcon of New
Jersey to PPark NJ, LLC and the inclusion of the above identified parcels is hereby approved as an
administrative action pursuant to N.JLA.C. 7:26-6.11(f).
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However, in review of the history of this facility in the County Plan, deficiencies were found. The
County is hereby directed to submit to the Department within 60 days of the date of this signed
document the daily tonnage of Class B materials to be accepted at the facility and the revised hours
of operation. This may be accomplished through an Administrative Action pursuant to N.J.A.C.
7:26-6.11.

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609)
292-4393 or by e-mail at dawn.slawsky@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely, -
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Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3
Bureau of Planning and Licensing




